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Portobello Primary School


Minutes of PIC (Parent Involvement Committee) Meeting 
Wednesday 9th March 2016
First on the agenda was regarding the school budget which is unfortunately going to be cut in the new tax year in April.  Although the children shouldn’t notice anything, it will affect what the school can provide.  Mrs Lees is asking for ideas to help to try and raise extra money, so if parents have any suggestions for fundraising or if any local companies would like to sponsor the school, please come forward.
Next were a number of issues brought up parents.  These were:
· Why is communication to parents so inconsistent – a number of parents have communicated the fact that they don’t get the weekly letters, or don’t get them regularly.  Some feel they can’t access them.  
PIC Reply – There are a number of ways which you can access the letters, parent planners etc.  They are put on eSchools, posted on twitter, emailed on parents request, or a copy can be obtained from reception on a weekly basis.  ESchools is a great app that you get on your phone and have instant access to all the letters and notifications.  There is an online workshop on the home page that gives step by step instructions on how to do it.  Twitter is also very easy to use and can be set up on your phone or computer in minutes.  If you have any trouble with either of these, please do not hesitate to contact Miss Robson who will be happy to help.
· Why can’t the school have a facebook account? I am not on Twitter?
PIC Reply – This has been discussed in previous meetings.  The school did have an account in the past but unfortunately received abuse from parents, so was closed.  As mentioned above the school uses a Twitter account where they post photos etc of the children, it’s very easy to set up and again if there are any problems, please get in touch; we’ll be happy to help.

· Would it be possible for the school to put a fair on a Saturday rather than during week to accommodate working parents?
PIC Reply – Although a very nice idea, unfortunately the logistics of this would prove to be too great.  The extra cost involved with opening the school on a Saturday, employing staff or getting volunteers, extra insurance and the additional planning would prove to be impractical for the school.  We also took into account that time is very precious for families at weekends.
· Why is breakfast club more expensive here than other schools?
PIC Reply – Some schools get extra money in their budget for things such as this.  Unfortunately we don’t and at present with the cost of necessary staff, we’re only just about breaking even with the charge as it is at present. 
· Are there any plans for a regular afterschool club?
PIC Reply – We will endeavour to put this to the Governors.  In the meantime if parents are struggling there are other local provisions nearby such as 2nd Home Childcare and the Mulberry bush that provide wrap around care for school children.
And lastly some ideas that were brought up before Christmas:

· Can the school put a Christmas performance on in the evening for working parents?
PIC Reply – This has been discussed in the past but it was decided at the time that it would be too much for the children to do 3 performances.  This may be feasible if the evening performance was in place of one of the daytime sessions.  This will be looked in to later in the year.
· It becomes costly when we have to buy costumes, could we recycle them?

PIC Reply – This is a very good idea and could be done prior to plays or dressing up events for those parents who want to take part.  We will look in to a way in which this could work.

